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Upcoming Events 

December	Birthdays	

Lee Webster (14) • Larry Warren (18)  

Gregg Kapp (19) • Steve Musselman (24) • Raoul Eiseman (30)  

Bill Simons (31) 

Holiday Christmas Party 
December 10th • See Flyer 

Let’s Meet For Breakfast 

December  3rd • Zeus’ Coney Island • Lansing 

See Flyer 

General Membership Meeting and Awards Presentation 

January 4th 2012 • 6:30 p.m. • Delhi Cafe 

 

 No General Membership MeeƟng or Board MeeƟng in December 

NewsleƩer ArƟcle Deadline 

Send all January  newsleƩer arƟcles to 

ScoƩ @ keyprintgroup.com by  December 23rd 
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From The President... 

T hanksgiving is over and Christmas fast ap‐
proaching. I think we are having our first real 
bit of snow as I write this. It’s Ɵme to dig out 

the snow boots, snowshoes, snow shovels, and snow 
blower, and test the four‐wheel‐drive on the truck. 
Wow, am I excited…………… 
ElecƟons are over for the 2012 Board of Directors. 
Thanks to all of you from all of us for the vote of con‐
fidence. We will all work hard to keep the club mov‐
ing in the proper direcƟon. As usual, we appreciate 
lots of input from membership, and feedback on how 

we are doing. Remember, it’s your club, and our goal is that you be enjoying it to the utmost. 
I have a feeling most of our VeƩes are tucked away for the winter. A few hardy drivers will push 
it to the limit, but remember fat Ɵres and no road clearance makes for a unique snow plow. I 
would be interested to know who installs snow Ɵres and drives year around. I have an ac‐
quaintance from high school (Frankenmuth) who conƟnues to drive his old C3 all year around. 
It’s preƩy ragged, but he doesn’t seem to care. Just loves his VeƩe, and doesn’t own another 
vehicle. Now that’s a vote of confidence. 
 
Our Holiday Party is coming up December 10th at Coral Gables, and I hope many 
of you will join the fun. Remember, there will be no Membership MeeƟng the 
first Wednesday of December, and no Board MeeƟng that month. Our Awards 
Banquet will be held the evening of our January Membership MeeƟng, which will 
start one‐half hour earlier than usual. Dinner and social Ɵme will sƟll start at 
5:30, but the abbreviated business meeƟng will start at 6:30, rather than 7:00 pm. That will 
leave us Ɵme for the award presentaƟons and other acƟviƟes before the Delhi closes. 
One decision at the last Board MeeƟng means all our future newsleƩers will be electronic only. 
It is becoming expensive and Ɵme consuming to print special copies, when the on‐line ediƟons 
read so nicely on screen. It can also be printed at home or library for those who prefer a hard 
copy. It will easily print out in easy to read, mulƟple page per sheet format. If you have an ex‐
traordinary reason why you must be provided a printed copy, please see me, and I will gladly 
print one for you and make it available at the monthly meeƟng. Thank you for your under‐
standing. 
For those who love the cold and snow, enjoy the upcoming season. For those of you who 
don’t, here’s to a short winter. I know where we will be for some of it. In either case, drive safe‐
ly and stay warm. 
 
Save the Wave! 
Craig 



Let’s Meet For Breakfast 

 

Zeus’ Coney Island 
6525 Pennsylvania Ave • Lansing 

Date: 12/03/11 

Time: 9:00 a.m. 

RSVP:  Randy Buck 

email: rnbuck1220 @ hotmail.com  

phone: 517‐937‐8642 





Holiday Christmas Party 
December 10th, 2011 

 

Coral Gables, 2838 E. Grand River Ave. 

East Lansing, MI 

 

Time:  12:00 p.m. till 4:00 p.m. 

Buffet at  1:00 p.m. 

 Cash Bar opens at 12:15 p.m.  

 

This is a pre-paid event. Cost is $20 per person. Please make 
checks payable to Capital City Corvette Club. RSVP by payment 

no later than November 20th to: Carol Putmon, 4900 W. Pratt 
Rd., DeWitt, MI 48820 

 

Please bring a donation for the Lansing  
food bank 

(canned or  non perishable items) 

Bob Maynard with also be collecting  mone-
tary donations for the Lansing Food Bank 

 







 

U nlikely as it may seem, a group of young men from Lansing, MI 
who drove CorveƩes were honored to receive a crystal bowl in 
1961 and again in 1962. The connecƟon between glass and fiber‐

glass goes back to 1903 in New York. Steuben Glass Works was incorpo‐
rated in 1903 by Thomas G. Hawkes and Frederick Carder. Together they 
specialized in cut glass and colored glass pieces. The company was pur‐
chased by Corning Glass Works around the Ɵme of World War I and Fred‐
erick Carder became Managing Director of the Steuben Division. In 1933, 
Arthur A. Houghton Jr. became president and he was joined by architect 
John M. Gates and sculptor Sidney Waugh. Together they created a unique 

formula for prismaƟc crystal with excepƟonal refracƟve and reflecƟve qualiƟes. 
 
A store was opened in New York City and Steuben crystal pieces became known for their beauty and stunning designs. 
Steuben crystal was presented to Queen Elizabeth for her wedding by President and Mrs. Truman which started a tradi‐
Ɵon of U.S. Presidents giving Steuben pieces as the giŌ of state. President Eisenhower gave it to His Excellency, Juscelino 
Kubitschek, President of Brazil. President Nixon gave a giŌ of Steuben to Premier Chou En‐Lai on his first visit to China. 
Prime Minister Lester Pearson was given a piece by President Johnson to commemorate Canada’s centennial in 1967. 
President and Mrs. Reagan gave a crystal bowl as a wedding giŌ to Prince Charles 
and Princess Diana. It was also the royal wedding giŌ presented in 1993 by Presi‐
dent Clinton to Prince and Princess Hirohito of Japan. Other famous recipients 
have been MarƟn Luther King, John D. Rockefeller III, Colin Powell and Norman 
Schwartzkopf. 
Corning Glass had begun researching a new material called fiberglass. They began 
a joint venture with Owens‐Illinois and in 1938 incorporated as the Owens‐
Corning Fiberglas CorporaƟon. GM Designer Harley Earl had seen a car made from 
the new material and was impressed with the shapes and flowing lines that could 
be achieved with it. When Earl began working on the Opel project, he knew that 
he was facing a short development and build schedule. Using fiberglass instead of steel would allow him to keep costs 
down and meet his deadlines. CorveƩe became the first mass produced car to uƟlize fiberglass body panels. 

 
Owens‐Corning CorporaƟon was eager to promote this new sports car with the fiber‐
glass body. The company sƟll had a close relaƟonship with Corning Glass and its 
Steuben Division, so when it came Ɵme to bestow an award that signified excellence, it 
turned to Steuben crystal. Owens‐Corning gave this award to the CorveƩe club that 
they felt had done the most to promote and enthusiasƟcally support the CorveƩe hob‐
by. In 1961, Owens‐Corning representaƟve, Oakley Soverign, came to Lee MacGillivray 
Chevrolet in HasleƩ, MI to present the Capital City CorveƩe Club with the Annual 
RecogniƟon Award for the outstanding club of the year. The club was given this award 
again in 1962. Owens‐Corning conƟnued to support the CorveƩe by sponsoring two 

young racers from Detroit, Tony DeLorenzo and Jerry Thompson who won many SCAA races in their CorveƩes. 
 
Corning Inc. sold the Steuben Division to SchoƩenstein Stores CorporaƟon in July 2008. On September 15, 2011, 
SchoƩenstein announced the closing of the Steuben factory in Corning, NY. If you have not done your Christmas shop‐
ping yet, there is a selecƟon of wonderful Steuben pieces on sale at their website. It is fiƫng that the crystal that was 
world famous for its dramaƟc lines and unique qualiƟes would be used to signify all that is excellent in the CorveƩe 
realm. 

SubmiƩed by Sue Keith 
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The Steuben Story 





2011 Events and Activities 
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Social Time & Dining around 5:30 P.M.   

President:  Craig IansiƟ opened the meeƟng at 7:05 P.M. He then shared a thank you note from the Greater Lansing 
Food Bank for the club’s recent donaƟon.  He shared other announcements about future events to be held within the 
Lansing area.  Craig also announced he had brought items displayed on the table behind him that were free for the tak‐
ing‐things like catalogues, discounts, key chains, info on storage places, etc. 

Craig	then	introduced	Jennifer	Horvatin	from	the	Potter	Park	Zoological	Society	who	was	present	to	accept	CCCC’s	
donation	of	$4600	which	was	raised	at	the	recent	Horsepower	at	the	Zoo	Car	Show.		Jennifer	told	those	present	
about	new	and	exciting	things	taking	place	at	the	zoo	this	season		She	encouraged	members	to	visit	the	zoo’s	
‘Wonderland	 of	 Lights’	 running	November	 25th	 through	December	 23.	 	 She	 informed	members	 of	 the	many	
things	that	could	be	viewed	on	their	website.		Topics	which	included	the	new	tiger	cubs	and	the	new	rhino	ex-
hibit	as	well	as	winter	hours	of	operation,	etc.	

Craig	gave	a	brief	synopsis	of	October	events.		The	‘Color	Tour’	put	on	by	Sue	&	Kim	Keith	had	19	cars	and	38	
people	in	attendance.		It	was	an	exceptional	tour	which	included	a	brief	‘pit	stop’	at	Gilmore’s	where	Ted	Lasher	
took	photos	of	participants	in	their	cars	in	front	of	a	replica	of	an	old	Shell	service	station	before	ending	the	trip	
at	a	restaurant/pub	in	Hastings.	

Another	event	which	also	included	a	lot	of	this	fall’s	colors	was	the	‘Drive	&	Dine’	put	on	by	Angela	Hyde	&	Scott	
Bauries.	 	 The	 day	 started	with	 a	 breakfast	 at	 Blondies	 in	Haslett	which	was	 followed	 by	 a	 short	 stop	 at	 the	
Okemos	Toys-R-Us	where	participants	could	purchase	a	toy	for	the	‘Toys	for	Tots’	campaign	put	on	by	the	U.S.	
Marine	Corp.		After	traveling	the	country	side	around	Lansing,	the	drive	culminated	with	lunch/dinner	at	Ched-
dars	in	Lansing.		The	group	was	met	by	a	Marine	who	accepted	the	group’s	toys	for	the	campaign.		For	a	hardy	
few	the	day	wasn’t	complete	until	the	group	had	visited	the	Cold	Stone	Creamery	for	dessert!	

Board of Director Reports: 

  Governor/VP: Simon Reiffer said he will be aƩending the Region meeƟng next week where he will be able to choose 
dates for 2012 club events.  Points that club members earn by going to NCCC sancƟoned events during the year effect 
our posiƟon within the Michigan Region.  We were 4th in points for 2011 which gives us more clout in choosing our 
event dates for 2012.  Simon also noted the Governor’s meeƟng will also be next weekend.   

 Secretary:  Connie Britz asked that minutes from the October meeƟng be approved.  The minutes were approved. 

Treasurer:  Mike Britz reported the club’s current account balances. 

  Points:  Kim Keith said points were all updated and could be found on the website as well as the next newsleƩer. 

Membership:  Dave Pursel reported that membership stands at 98 members and 60 FCOA’s. The applicaƟon for renew‐
al can be found on the club’s website.  Membership renewals seem to be slightly ahead of years past. 

Editor:  Randy Buck had nothing new to report.  

CompeƟƟon:  Rich Bratschi  had nothing new to report but did say he would be aƩending the Region meeƟng next 
week. He did ask if anyone had any contacts to possibly get a new venue for the low‐speed events previously held at 
Spartan Speedway, he would like to talk to them.  This low‐speed event is the only fundraiser for the club itself and 
with the prices conƟnuing to escalate it is harder and harder to realize a profit.  

Public RelaƟons:  Sandy Bechtel reported she is currently in the process of composing leƩers to aƩain adverƟsers for 
next year. 
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ConƟnued from page 9 
 

Social:  Carol Putmon reported on future events.  Bingo at Tamarack Apartments Saturday, November 5th; Thursday, No‐
vember 10th Dress Barn Discount Day for members and their guests; Saturday, November 12th ‘Meet for Breakfast’ at 
Bob Evans Southside, 9:00 A.M.; Sunday, November 13th Purple Rose Theatre in Chelsea for ‘Escanaba in da Moonlight’; 
Saturday, December 10th Holiday Party at Coral Gables in East Lansing. 

She then recognized those with November birthdays by giving them a candy bar. 

Hearts and Flowers:  Julie Lasher sent a card to Janet IansiƟ for her knee replacement. 

Historian: Sue Keith reported on items recently acquired to be included in club’s archives.  She has been in recent con‐
tact with Cindy & Phil Hanses who donated newsleƩers from the ‘90’s and car show supplies.  She and Keith had visited 
with Judy & Jim Hoppin at the home of Julie & Ted Lasher so that Jim could idenƟfy people in photos he had given Ted to 
copy from the club’s past.  Jim had also donated items awarded to the club which included a Steuben Crystal Bowl 
awarded by the Owens‐Corning Fiberglass CorporaƟon for being the Outstanding CorveƩe Club of the year, an honor 
which was won two‐years consecuƟvely. She assured club members that CCCC had a rich past.   

NCM Ambassador: Joe Thomas will aƩend December 2nd meeƟng and will have more to report in January. 

Photographer:  Ted Lasher will put together racing informaƟon gathered from meeƟng with Jim Hoppin.  

Quartermaster:  Randy Putmon was not present.  

Sergeant‐at‐Arms: Patrick Lickfeldt was not present. 

Webmaster: Gloria Reiffer reported that date for ‘Ladies to Shop’ would be Thursday, November 10th at Dress Barn and 
to be sure to let her know if planning to aƩend.  Evening would conclude with dinner, for those interested, at Trippers.   

ElecƟon of Officers:  Colleen Bratschi presented the slate of nominees menƟoning that those running were not opposed 
and most offices would be filled by standing officers. She advised members she had ballots if anyone wanted to do a 
write‐in vote. No one requested a ballot. A moƟon was presented that the slate be accepted as presented.  The moƟon 
carried and the new slate of officers is as follows:  

 President:  Craig IansiƟ 

 V/P Governor:  Simon Reiffer 

 Secretary:  Janet IansiƟ 

 Treasurer:  Mike Britz 

 Points:  Kim Keith 

 Membership:  Dave Purcel 

 Editor:  ScoƩ Bauries 

 CompeƟƟon:  Rich Bratschi 

 Public RelaƟons:  Randy Buck 

 Social:  Sandy Bechtel 

The 50/50 raffle was won by Sue Keith. 

The meeƟng was adjourned at 8:05 P.M. 

 

Respecƞully submiƩed by Connie Britz, Secretary 
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 Public RelaƟons: Sandy Bechtel reported that renewal leƩers 
to adverƟsers have already gone out. She reported that Bud 
Kouts Chevrolet will again by the club's sponsor and the Delhi 
Café will again be the club's official meeƟng place. Sandy also 
told board members she had sent Delhi Café a lovely poƩed 
Poinseƫa and a thank you note. 
 
She also said that the Michigan Auto Events Calendar had been 
noƟfied about CCCC's events for 2012. 
 
 
Social: Carol Putmon reminded members of the club's Christ‐
mas Party Saturday, December 10. The club has invited Dick 
Iding and his wife to the Christmas party as guests of the club. 
 
Appointed Officer Reports: 
 
Hearts and Flowers: Julie Lasher was not present. 
 
Historian: Sue Keith told board members that Craig had in‐
quired if Dick Iding would have a place in his dealership to dis‐
play club informaƟon and memorabilia. Dick had said he would 
definitely have a display case he would allow the club to fill with 
club mementos, informaƟon, etc. Sue then showed a book she 
had compiled with informaƟon about the club throughout the 
years. The book included the by‐laws and general informaƟon 
about members and awards given. 
 
Joe Thomas NCM Ambassador: was not present. 
 
Photographer: Ted Lasher was not present. 
 
Quartermaster: Randy Putmon was not present. 
 
Sergeant‐at‐Arms: Patrick Lickfeldt was not present. 
 
Webmaster: Gloria Reiffer had nothing new to report. 
 
Member Input: ScoƩ Bauries, incoming newsleƩer editor, 
asked that a moƟon be made staƟng that newsleƩers will now 
be electronically transmiƩed only. A moƟon was made and car‐
ried that in the future newsleƩers will only be transmiƩed elec‐
tronically. Craig said he would be happy to help those who have 
no way of geƫng the electronic newsleƩer if need be as the 
number would most certainly be small. 
 
Craig said he would appoint new appointed officers in January. 
All appointed officers have to be approved by the board. 
 
The meeƟng was adjourned at 7:45 P.M. 
 
Respecƞully submiƩed by Connie Britz, Secretary 
 
 
 

Social Time & Dining: started around 5:30 P.M. 
 
President: Craig IansiƟ opened the board meeƟng by welcom‐
ing new board members and thanking the deparƟng board 
members for their work. He also discussed offering honorary 
memberships to Jim Hoppin and Lee MacGillivray. The Board 
voted unanimously to give these men Honorary membership for 
all they have done in years past to establish the club. 
 
Secretary: Connie Britz asked that minutes from the October 
Board meeƟng be approved. The October minutes were ap‐
proved as wriƩen. 
 
Treasurer: Mike Britz gave the board a rundown on the current 
finances. Mike asked about what checks should be wriƩen be‐
fore the end of the year. A discussion pursued about whether 
there was money in the budget to donate to the VFW Children's 
Home and St Vincent DePaul. It was decided Mike would look 
into the budget to see whether there was money to be donated 
to each of these chariƟes. 
 
Governor/VP: Simon Reiffer reported on aƩending the recent 
naƟonal meeƟng. He told Board members that the 2013 con‐
venƟon locaƟon had been approved. A discussion followed on 
what to do with the numbers given the club for sancƟoned 
events for the next year. It was decided that the numbers would 
be used for Blessing of the VeƩes and a rallye to be held June 9, 
Horsepower at the Zoo to be held September 16, and the low‐
speed event to be held July 28 and 29. 
 
There was another discussion about NCCC renewals and how 
they have been handled by NCCC. It was decided that Simon 
would call NCCC to try and clarify the situaƟon as there is cur‐
rently a mix‐up. 
 
Points: Kim Keith told board members the Top Ten has been 
established. 
 
Membership: Dave Pursel reported we currently have 97 mem‐
bers and 60 FCOA's and 1 honorary member. 
 
Editor: Randy Buck had nothing new to report. December will 
be his last newsleƩer before ScoƩ Bauries takes over for the 
new year. 
 
CompeƟƟon: Rich Bratschi spoke to the Jackson CorveƩe Club 
about whether they had any connecƟons for a possible new 
venue for next summer's low‐speed event. There is a possibility 
for another locaƟon. More informaƟon will be forthcoming. 
 
More discussion ensued about a 'People's Choice' award but it 
was decided it would be discussed further in February. 





National Corvette Museum 
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NCM Receives Historical Documents from NCRS 

The National Corvette Museum was founded by members of the National Cor-
vette Restorers Society with the idea of collecting and permanently storing valu-
able documents and artifacts related to the Chevrolet Corvette. For years we’ve 
been doing just that as our members and other Corvette enthusiasts continue 
to scour the planet for anything that might have historical significance regarding 
America’s sports car. Of particular importance is the vast amount of technical 
data collected by the NCRS itself over the years. Dating all the way back to 
1953, this treasure was intended to find its way here eventually, and now, after 
two decades of waiting, the first shipment has arrived.  

One reason it took so long to get here was that the Museum simply was not set 
up to adequately store and protect these documents. With the expansion 
though, a state of the art archival storage room was constructed where the en-
vironment is precisely controlled. Temperature, humidity, and even the fire sup-
pressant system was considered as this space was constructed. “The shelving system we have here 
was designed to accommodate this collection,” said Vince Perriello, who oversees the Library and Ar-
chives. “We’ve waited many years for this day.” 

Library and Archives Manager, Betty Hardison, who has been with the Museum longer than anyone 
here, couldn’t contain her happiness. “This is a great day,” she said. “Now the work begins of getting 
each page in sheet protectors, organizing them into years and getting them into binders for easy ac-
cess. After that we’ll need to build a database that lists what is in each volume. When we’re done, 
Corvette historians will have a window to the past with a view that goes on for miles further than ever 
before.”  

Our thanks to the members of the NCRS who faithfully collected and preserved all of this for the Cor-
vette community and to the leadership who trusted us enough to pass it along. 

 

GM Corvette Assembly Plant Named Business of the Year 

The Bowling Green Area Chamber of Commerce celebrated Business 
& Industry Appreciation Month by presenting 23 targeted businesses 
with awards at the Business & Industry Appreciation Banquet. The 
General Motors Bowling Green Assembly Plant received the top 
award for the evening, the John B. Holland Business of the Year 
Award.  

Dave Tatman, plant manager for the Bowling Green Assembly Plant, 
accepted the Award, "The GM Corvette Assembly workforce is abso-
lutely thrilled to be named Business of the Year, especially in light of 
the ups and downs of the auto industry over the last few years. But the resilience of the workforce at 
this plant in Bowling Green is evident in everything we do. I have never seen a group of men and 
women more dedicated to producing a product that not only meets but exceeds customer expecta-
tions, in addition to giving back or what I call paying forward in the local community. I am so honored 
to represent this team and just proud that their efforts have been noticed." 
 
The General Motors Bowling Green Assembly Plant has been home to the iconic Chevy Corvette 
since 1981 and currently employs approximately 590 full- and part-time employees. 
 

Continued on page 17 
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Corvette Racing Scores Two Awards at ALMS Ceremony 

Corvette Racing received two nods at the American Le Mans Series 
awards ceremony.  

Jan Magnussen was voted the Most Popular Driver in online ballot-
ing by fans. He is the only ALMS driver to have won a race in every 
year since the series' inception in 1999. He joined Corvette Racing 
for endurance events in 2004, and became a full-season driver in 
2007. He was GT1 co-champion with Johnny O'Connell in 2008, 
and finished second in the GT championship this year with team-
mate Oliver Gavin. He cited the series' international appeal as a 
factor in his selection as the Most Popular Driver. 

Dan Binks, crew chief for the No. 3 Compuware Corvette C6.R, was 
selected by International Motor Sport Association (IMSA) officials 
as the Battery Tender Mechanic of the Year in the GT class. Binks 
received a $5,000 award in recognition of his wrenching and leadership skills. He then donated the 
award to the Austin Hatcher Foundation for Pediatric Cancer, the official charity of the ALMS, on be-
half of his teammates.  Corvette Racing was runner-up in the GT Team championship, the team's 
best finish since moving to the GT category in 2009 after winning eight straight GT1 titles. 

 

 

"Build Your Own" Grand Sport Winner Drawn 

Congratulations to Dale Traylor of Starke, FL with winning ticket #112 in our November 17 drawing 
for a 2012 "Build Your Own" Grand Sport! *Note: If you'd like to be automatically notified of our raffle 
winners, please sign up for our eNews communication. The winner's information appears in that 
newsletter. 

Thursday, December 1 is your chance to win a "Build Your Own" Z06 or Grand Sport or $60k cash! 
The raffle is limited to 1,500 tickets at $150 each. As of Thursday, November 17 we've only sold 
89 tickets!  Learn more about upcoming raffles and buy tickets online at: corvettemuseum.org/raffle 
or call 800-538-3883. 

Happy Holidays from your NCM 
Ambassador! 



 



   December 2011 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

9:00 am 

Let’s Meet For 

Breakfast 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

12:00 pm 

Holiday Party 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 

 

26 27 28 29 30 31 

Calendar of Events 




	Front Page
	Upcoming Events
	Birthdays
	From The President
	Let's Meet For Breakfast
	Our Sponsor Bud Kouts
	Holiday Christmas Party
	Greater Lansing Food Bank
	Sponsor Ad's
	The Steuben Story
	Sponsor Ad's
	2011 Events and Activities
	Membership Meeting Minutes Page 1
	Membership Meeting Minutes Page 2
	Board Meeting Minutes
	Our Sponsor Bud Kouts
	National Corvette Museum 1
	National Corvette Museum 2
	Participation Points
	Calendar of Events
	Back Page

